
Dear parents, carers and children, 

I can’t believe how quickly these weeks are passing by. The school is a hive of activity as the end of term draws closer. This week, 

Y2 visited Havenstreet. They took part in lots of fun activities, but, most exciting of all, they had a ride on a steam train! 

The children took part in transition activities on Tuesday. The Y6 children experienced a day at their new secondary school, 

which they really enjoyed. Here at Brighstone, each class took part in a range of activities to get to know each other even 

more. I must say, when they all came in that morning, they all looked visibly taller and more grown up! They are definitely 

ready for the next step in their journey.  

Yesterday, you will have received your child’s report. If you have any questions about it, or if you would like to discuss your child’s next 

steps, we will be holding an optional parents evening on Tuesday 11th July. Please contact the office if you would like to book an               

appointment. 

The next few days sees a flurry of activity. On Tuesday 11th, the whole school will be taking part in a Forest School day at 

Brighstone forest. You will have received a letter about this. This is being run by Kathy Grogan from Learning Wild, who has 

planned a full day of fun activities, which will include noticing and finding out about different plants and animals, making 

‘potions’ and building dens. We can’t wait! 

On Thursday 13th, we will be holding our end-of-year concert. This is an informal, relaxed affair, where each class will perform a song or a 

dance, musicians will entertain us with their talents, our Summer King and Queen will be crowned, and our country dancers will showcase 

some of their dances. We hope to hold it on the school field if the weather is kind to us (please bring your own chairs and blankets); if not, it 

will be held in the church (where seating will be limited, unfortunately). We will let you know nearer the time. We will also be holding our 

Science Day on Friday 14th. 

The following Wednesday afternoon (19th), we will be holding our Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s Church. This will be an       

opportunity for the Y6 parents to join us to celebrate their children’s time at Brighstone Primary, to share lots of memories and 

to wave them on their journey to pastures new.   

You may recall that, a few months ago, some of our children appeared on The One Show on BBC One in an article about 

Brighstoneus Simmondsi, the dinosaur that had recently been identified after having been discovered in the 1970s by 

Ila’s grandad. We have exciting news: this short film will be repeated on the Morning Live programme on BBC One on 

Monday morning from 09:15-10:00am and will be available to stream on iPlayer shortly after it finishes. As it’s a live programme, the    

schedule is subject to change, but currently that’s the plan. How fantastic! 

I wish you all a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday. Best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Respect—Valuing Special Places 

This week, we heard about the story of Jesus in the temple. 

When he saw that the temple had been turned into a market, 

with traders making lots of money where people were trying 

to worship, Jesus was furious. He overturned tables and 

shouted at everyone.  

We discussed whether he was right to be angry. The children thought that, yes he 

was, as the church should be a calm, peaceful place for worship, not a place for 

people to make money; they weren’t respecting God’s Holy Temple. However, they 

said that he shouldn’t have reacted in that way, and that he should have talked it 

through, rather than been physical. The feelings are fine, but not the behaviour. 

Wise words! 

We then discussed their own special places and how they would feel if someone 

ruined them and didn’t show respect for them. How can you respect special places? 

 

Prayer for special places 

 

Dear God, 

Please help everyone to show respect for: 

Each other 

And for 

Special places 

Amen 

 

“Do to others as you would have them do to you.” 

Matthew 7.12 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 

Inside a Shell 
 

Inside a shell 
There is the whisper of a wave. 
Inside a feather 
There is the breath of a breeze. 
Inside an ember 
There is the memory of a flame. 
Inside a rock 
There is the murmur of a mountain. 
Inside a well 
There is the echo of a wish. 
Inside a seed 
There is the promise of a flower. 
 
John Foster 

 
 

 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Punctuation: brackets (parentheses) 
 

These surround additional information in a sentence. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Can you make up some of your own sentences with 

brackets (and write them down)? 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 3rd July 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 97.47% 

Late marks this week: 3 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Macaroni Cheese Chicken Curry Roast Pork Beef bolognese Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie  dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Shortbread Brownie Flapjack Pineapple Cake 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 
The children have been learning all about British Values this week.  

Do you know what they are? 
 



Online misogyny is a very real issue right now 
Misogyny is form of online hate that targets women and girls. It’s promoted in different 

communities online where influencers promote a narrative that women should be treated 

as less than men. 

Schools across the UK have found increasing numbers of boys and 

young men using online influencers as role models. 

This isn't always a bad thing, but there are influencers who display harmful   
behaviour. This includes misogyny, violence against women and minorities, and 

sexual misconduct.  

 

More info 
 

 

 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-05-16-the-influence-of-influencers/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been asked to share this information from Public Health with parents: 

 

UKHSA have published a press release to encourage parents to check their child’s vaccinations are up to 

date before they travel abroad this summer. Particularly their measles, mumps and rubella (MMR)      

vaccinations, especially before they travel this summer and before attending summer festivals where 

measles can spread more easily. 

  

Measles is now circulating in many countries around the world and the World Health Organisation has 

warned that Europe is likely to see a resurgence unless countries catch-up children who missed out. 

  

During the COVID-19 pandemic there was a fall in uptake for the routine childhood vaccinations in the 

UK, including MMR, which leaves communities vulnerable to outbreaks, especially as people travel 

abroad for summer holidays to places where measles is more common. 

  

Measles is highly infectious and can lead to serious problems such as pneumonia, meningitis and on rare 

occasions long term disability or death. 

 Please contact your GP to check. 

 These vaccinations can be given at any age – it is not too late to vaccinate. 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/parents-urged-to-check-children-s-mmr-vaccine-records-following-rise-in-measles-cases


 

 

 

 

Y2 Havenstreet Visit 

On Thursday, Y2 visited the Steam Railway at Havenstreet to take part in a workshop about "Holidays on the Garden Isle"  in times gone by. 

Looking at old photographs, the children recalled all of their learning about holidays and especially bathing machines. 

The children learnt that trams once went down Ryde pier - then they saw one out on the track and they got to sit on the other one in the 

Train Story museum. They chose their destination and bought a ticket using old pennies (not 2p coins!) and had their ticket clipped (not 

scanned!). Some of the children enjoyed dressing up as guards and they all helped to dust a carriage ready for inspection and sorted the 

"Passenger Luggage in Advance'' so it went to the right destination. 

All of this was before they even got to ride on a steam train! What a journey that was! Under bridges, over roads, through tunnels (not too 

many screams!) and twice they got to see the engine running around so it could pull the carriages back again. 

An enjoyable day was had by all and the staff at the railway looked after us brilliantly. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y2 Havenstreet Visit 

 





Gates 

The gates are closed at 3pm every day, rather than at the end of clubs. Please collect 

your children from after-school clubs from the hall door,  except for the bell ringers (St 

Mary’s Church) and cricket club (Warnes Lane). 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

 

 Tuesday 11th July: Forest Day  
 

 Tuesday 11th July: Parents Evening 

 

 Thursday 13th July: End of Year Concert in St Mary’s Church or on the school 

field at 1.45pm 
 

 Friday 14th July: Science Day  

 

 Friday 14th July: Circus skills workshop for Y3, Y4 and Y5 

 

 Friday 14th July: BSA Summer Sizzler 5pm - 7pm 
 

 Monday 17th—Tuesday 18th July: Y6 Corfe residential 

 

 Wednesday 19th July: Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s Church at 1.45pm 

(letter to follow) 

 

 Wednesday 19th July: Last day of term 
 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 
 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 Friday 1st September: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Monday 4th September: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Tuesday 5th September: First day of school for children 

 

For term time dates for 2023-2024, please see the letter that was emailed home  

last week, which is also available on the school website. 

 

 

 

 

 





Have you seen Tax-Free Childcare (TFC) – What is it? 

Government support for working parents, including the 
self-employed, in the UK working at least 16 hours at 

the National Minimum Wage.  
For children aged 0-11 or until 16 if disabled.  

(Preschool/ Breakfast/Afterschool/Holiday Club) 
 
- Parents and carers can earn up to £100k each per year and still be eligible for TFC.  
- For every £8 a parent pays into an online account, the government will add an extra £2. 
   Up to £2,000 per child per year or £4, 000 each year if the child has a disability.  
- This is for parents who aren't receiving Tax Credits, Universal Credit, or childcare vouch-
ers. 
 
Setting up an account and payments  
- Parents apply for an account through: childcarechoices.gov.uk. 
- HMRC confirm via email, and you can set up their TFC account.   
- Accounts can be opened at any time of the year and can be used straight away.  
- Parents search for provider in the ‘Your Tax-Free Childcare account’ section of the account homepage by 
name, address, postcode.  (Niton Preschool, School Lane, Niton PO38 2BP)  
- Parents pay money into the TFC account. The top up will be added automatically.  
- The government top-up is applied to deposits made for each child, not household.   
Parents can get up to £500 every 3 months (up to £2,000 a year) for each child to help with the costs of 
childcare.  
- Parents pay the childcare provider directly through the childcare account using bank transfer.   
 
- For every £8 a parent pays into this account, the government will pay in £2 to use to pay the      
provider.  
- Parents can use Tax Free Child to pay for additional childcare costs: 

Our preschool consumable charges: You pay £16.00 Government pays £4.00. 


















